





BURLINGTON

CONCRETE

MOUNT VERNON

SEDRO-WOOLLEY

# **ZONE H2 NEWSLETTER** August, 2021

# **CONTACTS**

### **DG KEN BALL**

Kball.xr@gmail.com 360.202.7643

### **CABINET SEC. KATY CARTER**

<u>Katy510@outlook.com</u> 360.661.6150

#### **ZC CAROL TORSET**

Zch2carol.torset@gmail.com 360.770.8197

## **BURLINGTON LIONS**

President: Ed Bechtel
Secretary: Rosemary Walkup
walkuptravis@yahoo.com

#### **CONCRETE LIONS**

President: Wayne Barrett
Secretary: Barb Hawkings
hawkingsbarb@gmail.com

## **MOUNT VERNON LIONS**

President: Patrick Punteney
Secretary: Alan Crim
alan@acautoservices.com

#### **SEDRO-WOOLLEY LIONS**

President: Tony Smith
Secretary: Judy Jones
Sonshines59@gmail.com

Hello My Fellow Lions! We are off to a good start for 2021-2022! Burlington Lions plan to meet at the Farmhouse Inn in September. Mount Vernon Lions are working on arrangements with Royal Star Buffet for future meetings in accordance with the DOH ever-changing guidelines. Concrete Lions plan to meet at Annie's Pizza in September, and Sedro-Woolley Lions plan to meet at Cascade Pizza the end of September. If you plan to make a visit, please contact the secretary to be sure nothing has changed. Covid can be a sneaky little bugger.

Congratulations **Burlington Lions** for holding two huge service activities: Concessions at the Washington Rush Tournament, and a snack session for the Cascade Bicycle Club during their roundtrip ride from Bellingham to Redmond. They also held a special event for DG Ken to install him again as DG with his Lion friends in attendance. We are all saddened by the passing of Lion Frank Bresnan. He was quite active in the club until health issues slowed him down. He will be missed by everyone. Our condolences to the Burlington Lions.

Congratulations to **Concrete Lions** who have also been active this summer with hamburgers and hot dogs at the Youth Activity Day and Open House and at Cascade Days held last weekend.

**Mount Vernon Lions** held their annual picnic at the Lions Park last week.

**Sedro-Woolley Lions** held their picnic, counted and sorted glasses. 472 pairs of glasses were given to ZC Carolyn O'Dell to take to LERC. They were honored to have DG Ken and PZC Sandy attend to help out. Loggerodeo was limited and so the Lions did not have a parade this year. The annual Cornfeed has also been canceled. Stay tuned to see what next month brings! See you at the Zone meeting in September. The agenda is attached.

"Yes we can together" YIL, Carol Torset, Zone Chair